
Our meetings for 2016-2017 will be as follows: 
 
1.  Oct. 2, 2016 
2.  Dec. 4 or 11, 2016 
3.  Apr. 23, 2017 
4.  June 4. 2017 
 
The 2017 dates are tentative, depending on the availability of the 
Sisters around those dates.   
 
Also, while we have a meeting on Oct. 2, we cannot participate by 
whatsapp.  I do not have a smartphone and none of the Vernians 
have whatsapp on their phones. Also, for our mission for the Year of 
Mercy on Oct. 2 we are collecting gift cards and plastic storage 
containers for the August flood victims in our community.  The 
containers are needed to store clothing and items that have been 
washed and the people who are homeless from the flood have no 
place to put clean clothes and items.  The floods were very bad and 
many people were left without homes, or with much damage to their 
houses. 
 
 
 


